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NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY AND INTENT TO ADOPT 
A MITIGATED NEGATIVE DECLARATION 

for the 
DIRECT DISPOSAL LARGE VOLUME SOLID WASTE TRANSFER/PROCESSING FACILITY 

PROJECT 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN: Notice is hereby given of the availability for public review and comment on the Direct 
Disposal, Inc., Draft Initial Study/Mitigated Negative Declaration (IS/MND), and Notice of the City of Los Angeles 
Department of Building and Safety Local Enforcement Agency's Intent to adopt a Mitigated Negative Declaration (MND) 
on the following project: 

PROJECT DESCRIPTION: The proposed project entails an application for a Large Volume Solid Waste Facility Permit 
(SWFP) to allow the expansion of an existing 175 ton per day (TPD) Medium Volume Construction, Demolition and Inert 
(CDI) Material Recovery Facility (reference CalRecycle Solid Waste Facility Permit No. l 9-AR-1228) operated by Direct 
Disposal, Inc., and located at 3720 Noakes Street in the City of Los Angeles. The proposed SWFP will allow processing and 
transfer of up to 500 TPD of solid waste material. The 54,136 square foot site is currently developed with a one-story, 12,200 
square foot clear-span building that houses the tipping area and processing equipment including mechanical screens and an 
elevated sort line . The site also contains a truck scale and associated 600 sf scale house/office as well as outdoor storage 
areas. Off-site surface parking is provided at 3719 Noakes Street. No new floor area is proposed as part of the project. 

PROJECT LOCATION: The project site is located at 3720 Noakes St., Los Angeles, CA 90058 

Public Review Period: The Draft IS/MND is being made available for a public review and comment period beginning July 
29, 2019, and concluding on August 30, 2019 . Comments on the Draft IS/MND must be received in writing no later than 
5:00 PM, August 30, 2019. 

Printed copies of the IS/MND are available for review at the following locations: 

Local Enforcement Agency 
221 N. Figueroa Street, Room 1250 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
(213) 252-3348 

Comments on the IS/MND may be mailed or emailed to: 

Robert Louis Stevenson Branch Library 
803 Spence Street 
Los Angeles, CA 90023 
(323) 268-4 710 

City of Los Angeles Department of Building and Safety Local Enforcement Agency 
221 N. Figueroa Street, Room 1250 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
Attn: Jose Gutierrez, LEA Program Supervisor (jose.gutierrez@lacity.org) 

All comments received related to uses discussed in the IS/MND will be included in the final package that will be forwarded 
to the Environmental Affairs Officer, Local Enforcement Agency, of the City of Los Angeles Department of Bui lding and 
Safety for final consideration. If you have any questions regarding the IS/MND, please contact Jose Gutierrez at (213) 252-
3348. 
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